BROAD RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MAY 2, 2012
ILA, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Broad River Soil and Water Conservation District met on Wednesday, May 2, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Carol Hodgkins, Bobby McLane, Charles Brown, George Smith, Frank Fleming, Charles Andrews, Russ Yeany, Joe Riley and Herman Wheatley.  Supervisors absent were:  Dan Holmes, Laura Bass, Owen Thomason and Joe Riley.  Supervisor Dennis Brown was representing the district at another meeting and will therefore be counted present for attendance purposes only. Others present were:  Robert Amos, Carol Boss, Russell Biggers, Chris Thompson and Mike Wiles.
Chairman Wheatley presided and Supervisor C. Brown gave the invocation.  The minutes of the April meeting were approved on a motion by C. Brown and seconded by Andrews.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Yeany.  Yeany asked the supervisors to get him the Natural Resources Conservation Workshop applications as soon as possible.  A motion was made by McLane and seconded by Hodgkins to approve the report.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the district’s state allotment has been used.  The supervisors reviewed the district’s annual plan of work and made changes.  Wheatley read a letter to be mailed to NRCS State Conservationist James Tillman concerning the need for more than one grazing land specialist in the state and after discussion, the supervisors agreed to send the letter.

District Conservationist Boss gave the NRCS report.  Boss reported one (1) erosion and sediment control plan submitted for ratification – Black Family ENT. Property Grading – approved.  A motion was made by Hodgkins and seconded by C. Brown to approve the plan.  The motion passed.  The supervisors discussed the cost share programs that are being offered in South Georgia but are not being offered in North Georgia.  They expressed concern over the need to have additional cost share 
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programs in North Georgia and many programs now only being offered in South Georgia.
The RC&D report was given by Wheatley.  He reported that the Beaver Dam Creek 319 Steering Committee did meet.

In other district business:  Wiles and Thompson from the Georgia Forestry Commission gave a presentation on the Commission and the programs they offer.
The next district meeting will be Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

________________________

Robert Amos
05/15/12



Regional Representative
